
MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION  

MINUTES  

                                                        

June 6, 2022 

  

  

       The Montgomery County Board of Education convened in a regular monthly meeting on 

Monday, June 6, 2022 at 6:30 pm in the Montgomery County Schools Boardroom.  Board 

members present were Steve W. DeBerry – Chair, Tommy Blake - Vice Chair, Jesse Hill, Lynn 

Epps, and Anne Evans. Bryan Dozier and Cindy Taylor were absent. 

     

Chairman Steve DeBerry called the meeting to order. Mr. DeBerry moved to adopt the 

agenda as submitted. Jesse Hill made the motion with Tommy Blake seconding.  The agenda was 

accepted with unanimous approval from the board.  

 

Chairman Steve DeBerry shared an opening devotional titled “Endangered Justice.”  Mr. 

DeBerry shared a story of two qualified black students who were denied acceptance into a 

university in Georgia during the 1960s. The matter ended up in court where a judge ruled the 

university to accept both students. Ending segregation in the state and soon the country. Justice is 

universal but it begins at an individual level. Reminding us to treat others justly. 

 

Chairman DeBerry led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of 

America.  

 

 No one signed up to speak during the public comments section. 

  

Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Dale Ellis for MCHS SkillsUSA recognitions. Those in 

attendance were presented certificates. Billy Hart received second place in firefighting. Casey 

Galloway is firefighting teacher. In cabinetmaking Levi Hayden-Crook received third place, 

Miguel Jimenez received fourth place and Preston Giberti received fifth place. Daniel Kern is 

cabinetmaking teacher. In woodworking showcase Tahjameen Bowden received second place 

and Preston Giberti received fifth place. Daniel Kern is woodworking teacher. In engineering 

showcase skill project team Melody DeBray and Elijah Jenkins received second place. Brandon 

Britt is engineering teacher.  

 

Dr. Dale Ellis presented Major Mark McClay of Montgomery Central High School with the 

AFJROTC Distinguished Unit Award. 

 

Dr. Dale Ellis presented Teacher of the Year recognitions. Those that attended were presented 

certificates. Tammy Lefebvre for Star Elementary. Logan Jordan for Montgomery Central High 

School. Felecia Chambers for Mt. Gilead Elementary. Terry Maness for Green Ridge 

Elementary. Carrie Watkins for East Middle School. Autumn McNeill for Candor Elementary. 

Alicia Legrande for Montgomery Learning Academy. Angela Krol for Troy Elementary. Holly 

Jane Henn for West Middle School.  

 

Dr. Dale Ellis presented Employees of the Year recognition. Those in attendance were presented 

plaques. Linda Sanders of Montgomery Central High School won Auxiliary Services of the Year. 

Mack Gaddy of Troy Elementary won Custodian of the Year. Courtney Wilson of Troy 

Elementary won Data Manager of the Year. Verenise Valdovinos of Star Elementary won Office 

Support of the Year. Mandy Lucas of East Middle School won Instructional Support of the Year. 



Brenda Shuping of Green Ridge won Child Nutrition of the Year. Cathy Horne of Mt. Gilead 

Elementary won Teacher Assistant of the Year. Martha Garner of Green Ridge Elementary won 

Bus Driver of the Year. 

    

  Chairman DeBerry asked to hold the consent agenda until after closed session. The motion 

carried unanimously with the board.  

After closed session. Lynn Epps made the motion with Jesse Hill seconding. The motion carried 

unanimously with the board. The following items were approved:  

1) Board Minutes from May 2, 2022 

2) Budget Session Minutes from May 2, 2022 

3) Personnel and Auxiliary Reports: 





 
 

4) Budget Amendment Montgomery County Administration:  





 
5) Budget Amendment Fiscal Year 2021-2022: 



 
6) Interim Budget Resolution: 



 
7) 2022-2023 Local Application for Career and Techinical Education State/Federal 

Funding Final Submission for Overall Funding 

8) Local AIG Plam 

9) 2022-2023 School Nutrition Services and Rollovers 

10) Administrators’ Contracts 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Ellis for Face Coverings and COVID 19. Dr. Ellis 

shared information regarding the North Carolina testing data. He made the recommendation to 

remain mask optional. Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to approve. Lynn Epps made the 

motion with Jesse Hill seconding. The motion carried unanimously with the board. 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Wade Auman for Policy 3460 Career Management 

Graduation Requirements for approval. Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to approve. 

Tommy Blake made the motion with Anne Evans seconding. The motion carried unanimously 

with the board. 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Tracy Grit for policies for first read. These policies will be 

brought back to the board in July for approval. 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Tracy Grit New Records Retention Requirements for first 

read. This will be brought back to the board in July for approval. 

  

 Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Dale Ellis for his Superintendent’s Remarks. Dr. Ellis asked 

for a moment of silence for the Robb Elementary School shooting victims in Texas. 

 

 Chairman DeBerry then asked for a motion to go into closed session to discuss personnel and 

consult the board attorney. Lynn Epps made the motion, with Tommy Blake seconding. The board 

approved entering closed session unanimously.  

 



Upon return to open session, Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to adjourn the 

meeting. Anne Evans made the motion with Lynn Epps seconding, the meeting was duly 

adjourned.  

  

 The next regular meeting will be held on Monday, July 11, 2022 at 6:30 pm at the Montgomery 

County Central Office. 

 

 

 

 

       _________________________                     _______________________ 

       Steven W. DeBerry, Chairman                      Dale Ellis, Ed. D., Secretary 


